
GRAND JUNCTION COMMISSION ON ARTS AND CULTURE 
MINUTES 

Wednesday, September 24, 1997 
 
 
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT:   Karen Kiefer  Bill Reidy 
     Jeanne Killgore Priscilla Rupp 
     Peter Ivanov 
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT:  LeRoy Donnegan Phil Rogers 
     Ursula Hemmerich Bill Whaley 
 
The regular meeting of the Grand Junction Commission on Arts and Culture was held 
on the above date.  Chair Karen Kiefer called to meeting to order at 4:10 p.m., and a 
motion was made by Killgore, seconded by Reidy, to approve the minutes of the 
previous meeting on August 27, 1997.  The motion carried unanimously.  As there were 
no additions or corrections to the meeting’s agenda the Chair declared the agenda 
approved. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  The need to update the Commission’s slide presentation about local 
arts activities and agencies was discussed, the consensus being to wait until there was 
an invitation to present the slides and revise the slide show at that time. 
 The Coordinator presented a draft of the data compiled from the Economic 
Impact of the Arts survey and after some discussion of possible formats and uses, the 
consensus was to present the data as a brochure, which the Coordinator will develop. 
 The Coordinator reported that she had been contacted by Karen Eisenbrey of 
the Western Slope Center for Children which deals with abused children, and that the 
Center is looking for artwork to decorate the walls of their new facility.  Three 
Commission members and the Coordinator volunteered to donate pictures and posters 
and it was suggested that Pier One, Hobby Lobby, and Frame Depot be asked to 
donate the necessary framing and possibly additional artwork. A motion was made by 
Reidy, seconded by Killgore, that if free framing is not forthcoming, the Commission 
could spend up to $50 to purchase poster frames for the donated artwork.  The motion 
carried unanimously. 
 
REPORTS:  The Coordinator presented a monthly report for August, a financial report 
for the third quarter of 1997, and a summary of the final report forms filed by recipients 
of Commission grants in 1996 and early 1997.  There was a discussion about the fact 
that three of the 16 organizations that received funding last year did not submit final 
report forms and, therefore, would not be eligible for future support.   
 The recent Colorado Arts Consortium Conference in Grand Junction was 
discussed, Sarmo noting that three letters had been received from Consortium board 
members commending the Commission for its hospitality and an excellent convention.  
It was suggested that the Commission send a thank-you letter to Senator Ben 
Nighthorse Campbell for his support of the National Endowment for the Arts. 



 The Coordinator reported that the parks planner is having a concrete pad poured 
for the statue “Play Ball” which will be installed along the new trail beside the Western 
Colorado Botanic Gardens Butterfly/greenhouse. 
 The Coordinator noted two up-coming meetings which the Commission is 
hosting: A quarterly meeting for staff members of major arts organizations at the Parks 
office September 29, and an Arts Education Roundtable being done with the School 
District October 27. 
 
A letter was read from the Colorado Council on the Arts informing the Commission that 
they have been awarded a grant of $5,000 to regrant to organizations for arts and 
cultural events and programs in Grand Junction in 1998. 
 
As there was no further business to come before the Commission, a motion was made 
by Reidy, seconded by Ivanov, to adjourn the meeting.  The  motion carried 
unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Allison Cowan Sarmo 
Cultural Arts Coordinator 


